[image: image1.jpg]The Benjamin Foundation



                          [image: image2.png]County Councll




                   

Breckland YAB Meeting at Watton on the 16th of July at 5pm.

        Attending: Paul Wheatley, Robin Konieczny, Anita Beckett, Chris Murray, Richard Gowler, Jan Jeffries, Dannielle Hankin, Marie Reavie, Pauline  Allen

Appologies: Sharon Matthews, Shirley Matthews, Carol Doherty, Sue Wheeler, Peter Wilkinson.

Agree Previous Minutes: Agreed.                   

Update:  

Pauline Allen  for Steve from SNYA presented a report (hard copy available)  about the work that SNYA had undertaken. This included a visit to a similar project in Leicester for research, a visit to Attleborough Junior Players, the creation of a youth newspaper and the development of a radio soap oppera.

AB said she was very impressed with the work undertaken but had concerns about communications with Steve, the lack of a Q and A visit and the fact that Steve had canceled several meeting dates with AB. AB was also concerned about the project not meeting some of it’s targets.  
CM asked PA about the type of accreditation which young people would receive through the project.

PA said that it was ASDAN accredited.

ACTION: Q and A visit and meeting between Steve and AB to happen before next YAB.
Commissioning Plan Feedback: 
AB went through the commissioning plan and the feedback from County Council (see document)

AB said that she understood that South Norfolk had a very good plan and that she would get a copy to read through.

RK gave an outline of the NFER young commissioner training, the Age and Stage profile and the SEN documents.

RK said that using data to outline the broad strokes and headings for the plan and then getting young people to drill down to develop projects was proving to be the best approach.

AB spoke about the next residential and outlined the programme:

· Pamusa is going to do some diversity training

· Matthew Project are doing some Drugs and Alcohol training

· About with Friends are offering training around young people with SEN and disabilities.

CM asked if the Police could contribute to the residential and they agreed that they could if needed.

AB said that Young Commissioners have attended Evidence Lead Problem Solving training (SARA) delivered by Linnet Raven.

AB said she wanted specifications to require innovative approaches by the bidders.

CM suggested that board members were involved in the creation of the specs.

ACTION: Board members to be a part of the spec writing process along with YP and AB

CM Small Grants pot needs to be considered and discussed.

AB Norfolk Foundation have offered to administer this for a 6% fee.

CM and others did not react positively to this idea.

ACTION: Add this topic to the next agenda for more detailed discussion.

RK said that the idea of a small grants pot was to help out occasionally with small amounts of money but that YAB’s needed to commission with most of their budget and not grant give.

RK said that there was a need to ensure that specifications were clear in what they were asking providers to do and not woolly.

Holiday Activity Funding Allocations
AB went through the funding assessment document (see document) and described the thought process and the decisions made.

Research Document

AB presented the document (see document) and invited comment.

CM suggested that it was referenced with the Age and Stage data and the other research recently released.

AB asked if she could use the Police to gain access to schools

Police agreed

CM asked AB to send research document out to members for comment and that this be discussed at the next meeting.

AB suggested that the next YAB meeting is held at Eaton Vale during the residential.

Group agreed

ACTION Members to get feedback on the research document back to AB by the 7th of August.

AOB
RK plugged the two films which are being made in Norfolk and the opportunity for young people to be involved.

ACTION RK to discus the British Council at the next meeting.

Meeting Ended
